Considering this meeting is all about fixing budgets I find it incredulous to believe you will allow yourself to be exposed to unnecessary risk in the form of a 3 million pound breach of contract clause especially in the present economic climate. I find it extremely hard to comprehend the levels that this council is prepared to take to force their will on the members of the public. Once again this council is prepared to squander the hard earned money of the city residence.

On Wednesday I was informed from a reliable source that the contract for the swimming pool to be built on land where there is an application to designate as a town green was to be signed imminently, with a clause for breach of contract with the contractor of $\pm 3,000,000$.

Once again the council in their wisdom has gone against what is clearly a breach of faith against the town green application by the signing of the contract with the developer. At this moment in time there is an action pending and to undertake the decision you have before this has satisfactorily completed in my view is not a very democratic decision in fact it is the actions I would expect from a dictator foisting his will on a subservient population.

Well far from being subservient we who have elected you to this office demand you think again and stop this deplorable behaviour and listen to the people who are saying enough is enough. We are the ones who have to finance your exorbitant demands by ever increasing rises in our rents and taxes. We are the ones you should be representing; we are the people you have to convince that this is a good deal for our hard earned cash. Let me tell you this when next you come knocking on my door canvassing for my support don't expect to get away without a good ear bashing.

My grandmother used to say "as you sow so shall you reap". In other words don't be too smug at this moment in time your days may well be numbered as there are others out there who can make a better job of what you have so far failed to deliver.

To that end as a member of the public can I ask the following questions?

- Has the council signed this contract yet?
- Has this issue been agreed by a full council?
- If so what was the outcome of the vote?
- Is this the best time to consider signing the contract?
- Would it not be more advantageous to sign the contract after all issues concerning this structure have been concluded?
- Has the contract got to be signed now or can it not wait until all the judicial aspects of the case have been redressed?
- Please confirm that you are not interfering in any way with the legal process involved in the application for Town Green status ?

• With the degree of urgency that you are pursuing the signing of the contracts I would like to be assured that the City Council has not and will not be interfering with the Town Green Application process ?

Can you please assure me that when ever this contract is signed you will send the relevant part of the town green application indicating that the work could be halted pending the successful town green application

In closing let me reiterate it is never too late to turn around the decisions that are going to cost us millions and as I have said previously this will cost us even more in the long term as you have clearly not taken all aspects of this construction into consideration and you will need to revisit them at a later date and throw even more money at the problem in order to fix it.